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Dates to Remember 

March 

8th Scripture 

15th Taiko Drumming 

16th Cowra Festival of 
International 
Understanding Parade 

19th Dental Screening at 
Woodstock 

21st Harmony Day 

22nd National Ride 2 School 
Day 

29th Questacon Science 
Circus 

 

April 

12th PJ Day for Asthma 

12th Last Day of Term 1 

19th Good Friday 

22nd Easter Monday 

25th Anzac Day 

29th Staff Development Day 

30th First Day Term 2 

 

May 

3rd Responsible Pet 
Education Program 

10th District Cross Country  

13th-17th 

 NAPLAN 

21st GRIP Leadership 
conference 

22nd National Simultaneous 
Storytime 

Dear Parents, Carers, and Community Members, 

The children have been 
working hard on their window 
display projects, and artworks 
for the Festival of International 
Understanding – which is less 
than two weeks away! EEK!! 

Mrs Nottingham was in yesterday and was very 
impressed with what the students have already made, 
and their knowledge of Japan. Jackie and Robert are 
busily working away on our float. I hope you will be 
there on the 16

th
 March to see how amazing our entry 

will be. 

Yesterday, I attended the Teachers’ 
Federation Principals’ Conference in 
Sydney. The keynote speaker was 
Pasi Sahlberg, a leading education 
researcher and Professor of Education 
Policy. I was inspired listening to him, 
even when he suggested that all 
children should have 2 hours’ worth of homework every 
single day! Just before I jumped up to remind him that 
the literature does not support homework in Primary 
school aged children, he clarified that kids should rest 
or sleep for two hours every afternoon!! That they are 
exhausted from the rigorous learning they do every day. 
He put forward the importance of play to learning 
(preaching to the converted here!!) and how studies 
have shown the link between a decline in play, an 
increase in screen time, and the rise in depression and 
other mental health issues in children and young 
people. So, if you ever call in to our school, and you 
think the students are playing, they are! And through 
play, they are learning language, negotiation, social, 
physical and mental health skills, which all produce 
happier, healthier kids who are more able to learn!  



Thursday sees me heading over to Greenethorpe 
School with other Small School Principals and 
teachers to work on developing our programs in a 
more collaborative manner. This will ensure our 
students not only have a comprehensive learning 
environment, but also have the opportunity to share 
their learning with other students from small schools. It 
also allows our staff to develop strong working 
relationships. We are in the very lucky position of 

having Mrs Carter here for two days a week while she works at Greenethorpe the 
other three days. This gives us a unique opportunity to network with another 
fantastic small school regularly. Added to our connections with Woodstock and 
Carcoar, and Koorawatha, we have a wonderfully diverse learning community. 

 

On Friday, Lea is building her substantial computer skills, and is attending a graphic 
design course – so keep an eye on our Facebook and web pages!  

 

We’ve been lucky enough to have Erin 
Lambshead twice this week, and she has done 
some stunning work with the kids in Wiradjuri. 
They can now confidently count, name some 
native animals, and sing Heads, Shoulders, 
Knees and Toes in Language. She will continue 
to work with our school leaders in being able to 
confidently deliver an Acknowledgement of 
Country in both Language and English. 

 

We are still working with the Department to get the residence 
opened up for rent. Don’t forget, if you know anyone looking for a 
tree change, please let them know of our wonderful little school. 

 

As always, have a 
great week! 

Cheers, 

 
Sue Clark 

Relieving Principal  

 

 
 

 

 

 



Wyangala Dam Public School has a mobile phone for 
excursions, etc.  Please only use in case of emergency 
whilst we are away from school.  The number is  
 

0401 614 184 

Wyangala Dam Parent’s & 
Citizens’ Committee AGM 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday 9th April 2019, 8.30am 

Festival of International 
Understanding Parade 

Saturday 16th March 2019 

Cowra Civic Centre Car Park to Bryant Park 
Please return permission note as soon as possible. 

Taiko Drumming and 
Japanese Gardens 

Friday 15th March 2019 

Cowra Civic Centre & Japanese Gardens 
Please return permission note as soon as possible. 



Thank you for your awesome effort in cleaning up 
the roadway between Wyangala Dam Public School 
and Reflections Holiday Park Wyangala Waters — 
9 bags of rubbish were collected in total, 
approximately 20 kilograms of rubbish.   

 

Lots of recyclables were collected as well as car 
parts, there is a rumour that the car parts could 
almost build a car. 





 

Wyangala Country Club 

P &C Meat Raffle 
 

Friday 22nd March 2019 

6.00pm 
Tickets on sale from 6.00pm and raffle drawn 

approximately 7.30pm 

 

If you are available to assist in the selling of tickets 
please come along to the Wyangala Country Club. 

All assistance greatly appreciated. 










